
Email Threat 
 

I want to thank our students, staff, and parents for their support and understanding during and 
after we received an email threat on Wednesday, January 24.  As a district, we worked with law 
enforcement to form a plan that would keep students and staff safe.  Because the email was not 
sent from the school server, this is a law enforcement investigation.  The focus of the 
investigation is determining the source of the email and the person who sent it.   
 
As a district, we will continue to work to ensure student safety.  It is frustrating to receive a 
threat against our school and the rumors associated with the threat.  The district is still deciding 
if MS/HS students need to make up this school day.  
 

Snow Days 
 
The first snow day at Cedar Mountain from January 22 is made up by teachers as a Staff 
Development day.  Students are not required to make this day up.  Our next 2 snow days are 
also made up by teachers as a Staff Development days.  If we had a fourth snow day, that day 
would need to be made up by students.  The full 2017-18 school calendar is on the district web 
site.  Remember there is no school on Presidents’ Day, which is February 19.   
 

Cedar Mountain Briefs 
 

Did you know: 
• Open Gym is held on Sunday evenings from 6:30-8:00 at the high school. You must 

bring gym shoes. 
• Open Gym at the elementary building in Franklin is Sunday afternoons from 1:30-3:30.   
• Speech practice has started.  Interested students should see Mrs. C. Hoffmann or Ms. 

Garms. 
• The bus Wi-Fi on one of our buses is up and running.  We will be monitoring its use to 

decide if we should add it to more buses. 
• Spring Parent/Teacher Conferences are scheduled for Monday, February 26.  School 

will dismiss at 12:10 that day. 
• The Cougar Cub Child Care Center still has openings in the toddler and preschool 

rooms.  If you are interested in enrolling your child, please contact Center Director Jody 
Rose at 507-557-2254.  

• Cougarette Dancers will perform at halftime of basketball games on the following dates: 
o Friday, February 2: Grades 1st -3rd and Grades 4th - 8th 
o Monday, Feb 5th: PreK & K and 4th - 8th.  

On Saturday, February 10th, the recital is at 10:00 am.  All performances and the recital 
are in Morgan. 


